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Re: application: Flat a, 156 Goldhurst Temace [ ref 2015/2962 P]

Dear Sir/Madam

re our Swiss Cottage Conservation Area and Camden Planning —

I just saw a notice on the street that

Flat A, 156 Goldhurst Terrace [ ref 2015/2962 P] [dated 10 July] are applying for a
- new dropped ketb, - with front boundary, wall and hedge: changes and other
agsociated issues, to create a new parking space, where curtently there is a nica
garden, green, with the traditional format of wall and hedgre and individual front
garden much prized in this street and area..

1 had thought this was no longer permitted? Preserving the: walls hedges and front
gardens that we do have here and are distinctive, as well as wonderful and enjoyed by
us all, was important, I thought, and was preserved under a special Section, that was
confirmed for this Conservation Area a few years ago whe:n I attended several
meetings. Having green gardens and limiting the off-stree:t parking here makes a
great, a marked, difference 1o our environment and to the Look of the area for all who
live here or pass through it. #

There is reasonable [if not perfect] parking in this part of the street with a local
parking permit, including bays very close indeed to the front door of no.156 [on both
sides of the street]

I would like to register my non-approval of this applicatiom.

ynne Stern
# there was a period when some houses got off-street parking [whilst useful for some,
undeniably], but then regulations were re-looked at only a few years ago and
tightened up, and | was sure that from then, it was not going to be increased.

Please let me know the situation and the outcome of this matter. Thank you.



